BROWNFIELD INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION
BOARD MEETING
DATE:	   July 2nd, 2012
Time:    4:00 p.m.
						OTHERS ATTENDING
** Jay Youngblood, Chairman			Josie Musico – Bfld News
** Alan Bayer- Vice Chairman              		Evan Dickson- Virtual Network Design 
** Rickey Dunn- Secretary					
** Randy Anthony						
								
David Partlow-Eco Dev Dir					
Eldon Jobe-City Manager
Mary Jo Collins-City Secretary/ACM
Lina Trevino-City Attorney

Jay Youngblood, Chairman of the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation (BIDC) called the meeting to order.  The invocation was given by Alan Bayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Rickey Dunn.

Item 1:		David Partlow welcomed the visitors to the meeting.

Item 2:	Rickey Dunn made a motion; Alan Bayer seconded the motion to approve the minutes of June 11th, 2012 as presented. This motion was put to a vote with all voting aye none no. Chairman Jay Youngblood declared the motion carried.

Item 3:	Director David Partlow reported that BIDC’s sales tax income for April 2012 is up 8.44% year to date.

Item 4:	The board discussed reimbursement for Russell Lepard and the tumbleweeds that allegedly blew over from the BIDC Industrial Park to his vineyard. Russell Lepard is requesting $6,500 in reimbursements for the shredding and labor involved in removing the weeds. David had spoken with Mr. Jimmy Hammons and he said we had no obligation to pay Mr. Lepard anything. Jay youngblood suggested that any payment might be seen as an omission of guilt. There is also some confusion regarding the time frame and urgency of the weeds being removed. Randy Anthony stated that it was Leon Speed, the previous cash lease owner, who let the weeds get out of control, not BIDC. Alan Bayer stated that while we were not legally at fault, we did know the weeds were there, and should compensate Mr. Lepard with something. Alan Bayer made a motion; Rickey Dunn seconded the motion to reimburse Russell Lepard $1,500 for cleanup of the tumbleweeds. The motion was put to a vote, Alan Bayer, Rickey Dunn, and Randy Anthony voting “aye” Jay Youngblood voting “no”. Chairman Jay Youngblood declared the motion carried 3 votes to 1.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Next, the Board discussed entering into a development agreement with Mages Real Estate Group. It was the consensus of the BIDC Board to have Attorney Bill McGowan remove the exclusive right to sell agreement section pertaining to the broker’s 6% commission from the contract. Alan Bayer made a motion; Randy Anthony seconded the motion for BIDC to enter into a development agreement with Mages Real Estate Group, conditional that the broker’s 6% commission be removed from the contract. The motion was put to a vote, all voting “aye” none “no”. Chairman Jay Youngblood declared the motion carried.

	The BIDC Board skipped to Item 6 & 8.

Item 6:	Chairman Jay Youngblood discussed his contact with possible candidates for the available board position. He is currently waiting on Mike Swaringen’s response.  

Item 8:	There was a discussion concerning the creation of a tax increment financing reinvestment zone. Director David Partlow stated after contract is worked up, it will be taken to the City Council for approval, and the Council will select a TIF committee consisting of board members from the City Council, Development board, and other tax entities. Mr. Partlow said the TIF Committee will be charged with the task of determining the planning of the zone, including discussion of such projects as downtown development, industrial trade school for students, and housing development. Randy Anthony made a motion; Rickey Dunn seconded the motion to authorize Director David Partlow to negotiate a contract between Parkhill, Smith, & Cooper and BIDC for a Tax Increment Financing Reinvestment Zone (TIF). The motion was put to a vote, all voting “aye” none “no”. Chairman Jay Youngblood declared the motion carried.

		The BIDC Board moved back to item 5.

Item 5:	Evan Dickson with Virtual Network Design gave a presentation to the board regarding the BIDC website. His key points were: Stimulating Interest, SEO Control, and providing weekly/ monthly updates. His total cost would be around $6,500. Cost to custom build the website would be $4,000 with a $2,500 annual fee for site upkeep.

Item 9:	At 6:06pm the board went into executive session in accordance with Section 551.072 to discuss and deliberate the purchase, exchange, lease or value or real property. Also, in accordance with Section 551.087 deliberations regarding economic development negotiations. The board opened the meeting back to the public at 7:00 p.m. and no action was taken. Chairman Jay Youngblood left prior to executive session.

	After the executive session the BIDC Board moved back to item 7.

Item 7:	The Board discussed implementing a Property Improvement Program to revitalize or improve existing buildings and vacant land through infrastructure improvements. Randy Anthony made a motion; Rickey Dunn seconded the motion to approve the property improvement program. This motion was put to a vote with all voting “aye” none “no”. Vice Chairman Alan Bayer declared the motion carried. Chairman Youngblood left prior to this item being discussed.

Item 10:	The board discussed current activities. 

      						          					                                                
                             					Rickey Dunn, Secretary                               
